
  
U.S. Department 

of Transportation 

 

Public Involvement Session Notice 
 

Time: 11:00 AM – 2:00 PM 

Date: Tuesday, February 28, 2023  

Location: This meeting will be held virtually through Zoom:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84767871987 
 

You can also dial in using your phone: 

+1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 
+1 646 558 8656 US (New York) 

Access Code: 847 6787 1987 
 

Come share your views about the transportation planning process  
in the Pioneer Valley region! 

 

Every four years, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and Federal Transit Administration (FTA) are 
required to review the metropolitan transportation planning process conducted by the Pioneer Valley 
Metropolitan Planning Organization (PVMPO), Massachusetts Department of Transportation, Pioneer Valley 
Transit Authority (PVTA), and their local municipal partners in order to certify that they are carrying out the 
process in accordance with all applicable Federal requirements. 
 
As part of this review, the Federal agencies would like to hear from members of the public on their views of 
how the metropolitan transportation planning process is conducted in the region. 
 
Please attend the virtual public meeting conducted by FHWA and FTA, to be held during the regularly 
scheduled Cape Cod MPO meeting. If you are unable to attend, you may also submit your comments or 
observations in writing by February 28, 2023 to: 

 
FHWA: Andrew Reovan, Community Planner 

55 Broadway, 10th Floor; Cambridge, MA 02142  
Email: andrew.reovan@dot.gov 

 
FTA: Leah Sirmin, Community Planner 

55 Broadway, Suite 920; Cambridge, MA  02142 
Email: leah.sirmin@dot.gov 

 

The Virtual Public Event is accessible to people with disabilities and individuals with limited English proficiency. 
The PVMPO provides reasonable accommodations and/or language assistance free of charge upon request 
(including but not limited to interpreters in American Sign Language and languages other than English, CART, 
translated documents, open or closed captioning for videos, assistive listening devices and alternate material 
formats, such as audio tapes, Braille and large print), as available. For accommodation or language assistance, 
please contact [Gary Roux] at [gmroux@pvpc.org , (413) 781-6045]. Requests for accommodation or language 
assistance should be made as soon as possible, preferably at least 10 days prior to the meeting. 

Federal Highway Administration 
MA Division 
55 Broadway, 10th Floor 
Cambridge, MA  02142-1093 
617-494-3657 
617-494-3355 (fax) 
 

Federal Transit Administration 
Region I 
55 Broadway, Suite 920 
Cambridge, MA  02142-1093 
617-494-2055 
617-494-2865 (fax) 
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